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POWDERED CUBE ROOT - MANUFACTURING CONCENTRATE 
7.2%  Rotenone

 GUARANTEE:

Rotenone............................7.2% 
Other Associated Resins............92.8%

 FOR MANUFACTURING USE ONLY.

 PRECAUTION:

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

REFER TO MATERIAL SAFETY DATA SHEET

NET CONTENT:

DISTRIBUTED IN CANADA BY
DALTON CHEMICAL LABORATORIES INC. 

Suite 119 FARQUHARSON BLDG., 4700 KEELE ST. 
NORTH YORK, ONTARIO 

M3J 1P3 
Tel: (416) 736-5394    Fax: (416) 736-5846

 MANUFACTURED BY 
TIFA LTD. 

TIFA SQUARE 
MILLINGTON, NEW JERSEY 07946 

USA

REGISTRATION NUMBER 22444 
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

To be used only in the manufacture of a pesticide which is
registered under the Pest Control Products Act.

Read Technical Bulletin for formulation details.

Properly dispose of unused product.



Do not use water treated with rotenone to irrigate crops or
release within 1/2 km upstream of a potable water or irrigation
water intake in a standing body of water, such as a lake, pond,
or reservoir.

ENVIRONMENTAL HAZARDS

This pesticide is extremely toxic to fish.  Do not discharge into
lakes, streams, ponds, estuaries, oceans or other public waters. 
Do not discharge effluent containing this product to sewer
systems.

STORAGE, DISPOSAL, AND DECONTAMINATION

DO NOT CONTAMINATE WATER, FOOD OR FEED BY STORAGE OR DISPOSAL.

STORAGE:  Store only in original container, in a dry place
inaccessible to children and pets and livestock.

DISPOSAL:  CANADIAN FORMULATORS OF THIS MANUFACTURING CONCENTRATE
SHOULD DISPOSE OF UNWANTED CONCENTRATE AND CONTAINERS IN
ACCORDANCE WITH MUNICIPAL OR PROVINCIAL REGULATIONS.  FOR
ADDITIONAL DETAILS AND CLEANUP OF SPILLS, CONTACT THE REGIONAL
OFFICE OF CONSERVATION AND PROTECTION, ENVIRONMENT CANADA.

DECONTAMINATION 

Removal of Taste and Odor

Contaminated waters do not retain a detectable taste or odor for
more than a few days to a maximum of one month.  Taste and odor
can be removed immediately by treatment with activated charcoal
at a rate of 30 ppm to each 1 ppm Powdered Cube Root remaining. 
(Note:  As Powdered Cube Root detoxifies, less charcoal is
required).  Water contaminated with this product detoxify within
3-5 days, depending on pH, temperature, water hardness, and
depth.  More rapid detoxification can be accomplished by adding
potassium permanganate at the same dosage in parts per million as
rotenone was used.

NOTICE TO USER

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offence under the PEST
CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

PRECAUTIONS 

Hazards to Humans and Domestic Animals:



Dust may be irritating to eyes, to skin, and to mucous membranes. 
Avoid breathing dust.  Harmful if swallowed or absorbed through
skin.  May be fatal if swallowed.  May cause eye injury.  Causes
skin irritation.  Do not get in eyes, on skin or on clothing. 
Wear protective goggles, faceshield, or safety glasses,
respirator, and protective clothing when handling powder.  Avoid
prolonged or repeated contact with skin.  Wash thoroughly with
soap and water after handling.  Remove contaminated clothing and
wash thoroughly before reuse.  Wear clean clothing.

FIRST AID INSTRUCTIONS

IF SWALLOWED:  Call a physician or Poison Control Centre.  Do not
induce vomiting.  Promptly drink a large quantity of milk, egg
white, and gelatin solution, or if these are not available,
water.  Avoid alcohol.

IF IN EYES:  Flush with plenty of water and get medical
attention.

IF ON SKIN:  Wash with plenty of soap and water.  Get medical
attention if irritation persists.

PHYSICAL AND CHEMICAL HAZARDS

FLAMMABLE:  Keep away from heat and open flames.

**********************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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